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The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a motion to approve a scope of work for the water quality assessment and monitoring study, in accordance with Ordinance 17413. This legislation provides a public benefit by providing the scope of information on water quality impacts that will be assessed in anticipation of the next combined sewer overflow (CSO) control program review, scheduled to be submitted to the King County Council in 2017.

The Regional Water Quality Committee (RWQC) provided guidance on the scope of work on December 5, 2012. Staff from the Department of Natural Resources and Parks also met with RWQC staff, the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee, and other interested parties to obtain additional input on the scope of work. The scope of work reflects input received and describes the major tasks, assessment questions, schedule, cost, and a transparent stakeholder process. 

Completing the water quality assessment and monitoring study will help ensure that the investments in CSO control are well-planned and timed to optimize water quality improvements in the sub-basins to which King County’s CSOs discharge.

The water quality assessment and monitoring study furthers the environmental sustainability goals of the King County Strategic Plan by safeguarding and enhancing the environment, and the financial stewardship goal of exercising sound financial management. 

The scope of work also includes further evaluation of emerging technologies to inform the next program review. This effort supports the goals and objectives of the County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan as opportunities may be identified to minimize greenhouse gas emissions associated with the construction of CSO control projects and enhance WTD’s plans to prepare for climate change impacts. 

Thank you for your consideration of this motion. King County Council approval of the scope of work for the water quality assessment and monitoring study is an important step in the process to identify and achieve additional efficiencies and water quality benefits associated with implementation of the County’s long-term CSO control plan.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236 or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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